
 

Delegate ACM Report: August 15, 2024 

Good evening Area 8,   
 
Wishing all is going well, I will not be able to be in person but am able to use the beautiful feature 
of being online/virtual with all of you tonight and connect by this means.  
 
As of our last ACM, I have visited a few groups (per invite) and some local and outside of our 
area AA events; 

• I am very sorry that I was not able to attend the Service and Sponsorship Workshop hosted 
by District 3 on July 20th, at last minute an unforeseen situation personal situation came up 
and was not able to make it as planned.    

• On Sunday, July 21st I was able to attend District’s 15 La Viña Workshop here in San Diego. 
There were attendees and participation from members who traveled down to our Area in 
support of La Viña workshop from; Oxnard, CA. (A93), San Jose, CA. (A06), Las Vegas, 
NV. (A42), Oregon (A58), and Utah (A69). Great outcome and great motivation in support of 
Grapevine & La Viña. 

• On August 1st (1st Thursday of every month), during our typical Pacific Region Delegates 
meeting we planned to have the PAI (Proposed Agenda Item) Workshop as a Pacific 
Region, even though we expected more in virtual attendance we had a total of around 157 
that logged in and joined. A very helpful and informative workshop for many of us. Hoping 
all that joined found it helpful for you?     

• On August 2nd, I flew up to Utah Area 69 who was hosting for their first time La Viña Pacific 
Regional Event (28th Anniversary Celebration). I was asked to share on; The importance of 
the Viña as an International Magazine. It was an amazing three-day event with lots of new 
LVR (La Vina Reps), newcomers and supportive general service servants from different 
areas, over 350 in attendance throughout the three days and hundreds more La Viña 
subscriptions made as the organizing committee visited the different areas prior to the 
Event, which is one of the main reasons of this year after year celebration. To keep 
increasing La Viña subscriptions. We have been asked to bid on bringing this La Viña 
celebration to San Diego for the first time for July of 2026. Next year the 29th Celebration will 
be in Area 05- Los Angeles Area and there we can present our bid if our Area and linguistic 
districts are in support?  

• I have attended the Translation Ad hoc meeting and look forward to continue being part of 
those wonderful discussions during our meetings.  
  

Class B-Trustee at Large service position: just a reminder of this service position, I have only 
received one person interested/available for this position as of now. Please let Carrie our area 
chair and myself know, typically there is a resume forwarded to our area chair and then we had 
previously discussed about having the election at Big Day Assembly this September. Candidates 
will have to be present (in person or virtually). I then will forward that elected name to the 
Nominating Trustees Committee.     
 
Board Weekend Highlights: I expect these highlights to come in within a couple of weeks, once I 
receive them, I will be sending them out on an email.   
 
Thank you for allowing me to be of Service. 
 
Richard O. 
619-889-5583 
Delegate-Area 08/P74 
area8delegate74@gmail.com 
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